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ADDENDUM NO. 4 
 
DATE:  December 30, 2021 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 
TO:   All Offerors 
RE: Professional Engineering Services Consultant for Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Expansion Projects RFP-4972-22-DH 
 
Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements 
have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 

1.  Q.  The RFP and Master Plan scope of work for Disinfection Operational Improvements 
Project only includes purchasing additional UV modules to serve as spares to the existing UV 
modules. The scope and budget for this Project in the Master Plan does not include adding a 
second UV channel. During the site walk at the Site Visit meeting, it was stated by the City that 
the project would include adding a second UV channel. Should the Engineer include the 
design of the second UV channel in their scope and fee? 
 
A.  Yes, please include the design of the second UV channel in your scope and fee. 

 
2. Q.  The RFP doesn’t mention installing a building or canopy over the UV system, but this was 

discussed as a project need during the site walk. Should the Engineer include in our design fee 
a new building, and if so what type of building should we assume (example: canopy, PEMB, 
etc.). 
 
A.  Yes, please include in the scope and design to install an enclosure around the UV 

systems. We are interested in a practical and low cost solution such as a pre-engineered 
metal building or canopy.  We’d like the selected firm to recommend what type of enclosure 
is most applicable. 
 

3. Q.  Addendum No. 1 – Response to Question 12 doesn’t include a cost for the UV 
improvements.  Pleas Include the project’s UV budget. 
 
A.  As noted above, the masterplan didn’t specify the design of the second UV channel or to 

add an enclosure around UV.  For this reason we don’t have an estimated cost for the UV 
improvements. 
 



   

4. Q.  The RFP and Master Plan scope of work for Dewatering Building and Solids Storage 
Project including the budget in Appendix H does not include a sludge blending tank.  During 
the site walk at the Site Visit meeting, it was stated by the City that the project would include a 
new sludge blending tank.  Should the Engineer include the design of the sludge blending tank 
in their scope and Fee? 
 
A.  Yes, please include the design of the sludge blending tank in your scope and fee. 
 

The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted.  
 
All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Duane Hoff Jr., Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 
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